
Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up 

to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to 

contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.     
        

 Upcoming Events    

ACTON BRIDGE Baptist church, Milton Rough on 18/12/24 

from 1800 hours 

 

WEAVERHAM CHRISTMAS FEST on the MUGA 21/12/24 

1600-1900 hours FREE live music, 

carols, hot food/drinks  

 

FREE Bike Marking Event - NORTHWICH NORTH 

PCSO's are hosting a FREE bike marking event on 

SATURDAY 18TH JANUARY at the following locations: 

HALFORDS, Leicester Street, Northwich, CW95LG from 1330-1430 hours 

MARBURY COUNTRY PARK SOUTH, Marbury Lane, Anderton, CW96AT from 1500-1600 hours 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, St Mary's Church, Church Lane, CW8 3NJ from 1700-1800 hours 

   
 

  

   

Meet the team      

PC Daniel GRIMSHAW 30091 

PCSO Michelle GILLETT 20488  

Sgt Rogan OGDEN  30052 

 Police surgery  - upcoming meeting 

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY VILLAGE HALL, 93 NORLEY ROAD, CUDDINGTON, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW82LA  

Wednesday 20th November 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 5th December 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 16th December 1600-1700 hours 

Saturday 11th January 1300-1400 hours 

Friday 17th January 1700-1800 hours 

Tuesday 21st January 1300-1400 hours 

 



Mon 27th January 1700-1800 hours 

Thursday 6th February 1700-1800 hours 

Tuesday 11th February 1300-1400 hours 

Saturday 22nd February 1300-1400 hours 

Thursday 27th February 1700-1800 hours 

                     Tuesday 4th March 1300-1400 hours  

                      Saturday 15th March 1700-1800 hours 

                    Thursday 20th March 1700-1800 hours 

                    Tuesday 25th March 1300-1400 hours  

 

*** 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY’S CHURCH HALL, CHURCH LANE, WEAVERHAM, 

NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW83NJ  

    

Thursday 14th November 1600-1700 hours 

Monday 25th November 1600-1700 hours 

Wednesday 11th December 1300-1400 hours 

Tuesday 31st December 1300-1400 hours 

Sunday 12th January 1300-1400 hours 

Saturday 18th January 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 22nd January 1300-1400 hours 

Wednesday 29th January 1700-1800 hours 

Friday 7th February 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 12th February 1300-1400 hours 

Sunday 23rd February 1300-1400 hours 

Friday 28th February 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 5th March 1300-1400 hours 

Sunday 16th March 1700-1800 hours 

Friday 21st March 1700-1800 hours 

Wednesday 26th March 1300-1400 hours 

 

 



Have your say on policing in your 

area….  
It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a 

survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.  If you 

can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers 

will Make sure the information gets to the right person. Send us a form online —go to www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an 

online reporting form.  

 

 

   

You said ….. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  

 

You said.... speed was a concern on WALLERSCOTE ROAD  

We did .. .. speed enforcement and the highest recorded speed captured being 40 mph. Video 

evidence has been processed for central ticket office to progress further.   

 

You said....speeding was also a concern on DENEHURST PARK WAY, NORLEY ROAD, ACTON 

LANE)  

We did ....  To address this, we have monitored and observed roads identified as problematic.  

Police warning letters will be issued to the registered keeper of vehicles found exceeding speed 

limits.   

 

You said....    and parking was a concern across our ward (BRIDGE CLOSE, CHILTON CLOSE, 

ASH ROAD, CHERRY LANE). 

We did . ... We have assessed parking concerns implementing appropriate measures to enhance 

road safety for all. 

Speed enforcement has also been conducted on NORTHWICH ROAD WEAVERHAM twice 

following concerns raised by local residents..  Trucam enforcement detected 5 speeding offences, 

with the highest speed recorded being 40 mph.  The captured video evidence has been 

processed and forwarded to the central ticket office for further action.  

 

So far, 4 Resident Voice surveys have been received throughout NOVEMBER for the entire ward. 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe


PARKING – ST MARY’S AVENUE, WEST LANE  

ASB, NOISY MOTORBIKE – ST MARY’S AVENUE 

NONE – ST MARY’S AVENUE 

 

If you have any concerns—whether it’s antisocial behaviour (ASB), parking, speeding, or other 

issues—please share your thoughts with us by completing the survey using the provided link - 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich 

Over the next month, our aim is to focus on addressing the concerns you have raised to improve 

our community together. Your voice matters! 

 

 

 

 
 

Community Speedwatch   

CSW initiative is designed to help manage and reduced speeding in our area.  By using speed detection 

equipment at the roadside, volunteers like you can play a crucial role in making our streets safer.  

How It Works -  

- Volunteers are trained and supported by the Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs). 

- You'll use a speed gun to monitor traffic speeds. 

- Vehicle details of those exceeding the speed limit are recorded. 

- Drivers of speeding vehicles receive warning letters. 

Get Involved - 

If you're interested in becoming a volunteer and making a difference in our community, please 

email me your emails – michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

 

 

  

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich
mailto:michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk


 

ASB   

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

 

Report of two youths on THE RUSSET park believed to be throwing fireworks at each other. 

Officers attended, search made, no trace.  No further reports received. 

BURG 

 

CUDDINGTON  – 1 incident (s) 

Shed break occurred overnight on SANDINGTON DRIVE, CUDDINGTON.  DeWAlt drill/laser 

spirit level taken.   

We're continuing to appeal for information following a series of burglaries in the Hartford & 

Cuddington areas of Northwich. All of the incidents have taken place in the early hours of the 

morning and are believed to involve the same offender. The most recent incidents are believed to 

have occurred at around 1am on Saturday 2 November, when two properties on Wharburton 

Close and Sandington Drive, Cuddington, were targeted.  For more details and to see if you can 

help visit - https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-renewed-

following-northwich-burglary-series/ 

WEAVERHAM  – 1 incident (s) 

In the early hours of darkness, report received that 2 unknown males broke into a property before 

trying to steal vehicle parked on driveway.  Unknown males disturbed before making of on foot in 

unknown direction.  CSI attended for possible identification; CCTV enquiries also made.   

We're appealing for witnesses and video footage following burglary at an address on 

Longmeadow in Weaverham.  At around 12.30am on Tuesday 5 November two unknown 

offenders forced entry into an address on Longmeadow and stole the keys to a high-powered 

vehicle which was parked outside the house. Thankfully, the pair were disturbed before they were 

able to take the vehicle, but we're keen to locate them so they can be held accountable.  For more 

details & to see if you can help, visit - 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-for-information-

following-burglary-in-weaverham/ 

 

 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY  

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-renewed-following-northwich-burglary-series/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-renewed-following-northwich-burglary-series/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-for-information-following-burglary-in-weaverham/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/appeals/2024/10/appeal-for-information-following-burglary-in-weaverham/


FRAUD  

THEFT  

 

WEAVERHAM  – 2 incident (s) 

Unattended stationary vehicle back window smashed by unknown persons on MORRIS DRIVE.  

CCTV enquiries made, No other reports received. 

Report of theft of number plates from unattended stationary vehicle on WALLERSCOTE ROAD.  

No further reports received. 

 

 

Engagement 

 

 

Patrol made to ACTON BRIDGE train station following ASB incidents occurring on a MONDAY 

evening.  Numerous patrols have been made, search made, no trace. 

 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended ACTON BRIDGE parish council to present our 

policing report and discuss future community festive events.  

 

Remembrance Sunday across Weaver & Cuddington ward.  

A heartfelt time for our community gathering in tribute to those who gave the ultimate sacrifice for 

our freedom. Across the ward, services were held to honour the bravery and selflessness of all 

who served in times of war and conflict, protecting our peace and way of life.  On 11th day of the 

11th month, at the 11th hour, we remembered. 

No Cold Calling window sticker delivered to a resident within our ward this afternoon. If you would 

like a window sticker, email your PCSO - Michelle.Gillett@cheshire.police.uk or hand collect from 

our community base at THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY'S CHURCH HALL. WEAVERHAM. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team joined DANEILLE ASHLEY ACTIVITIES group to 

discuss important topics such as scams, staying safe online, dealing with cold callers, and sharing 

Jessica's story - https://www.thinkjessica.com/jessicas-story/     If you are part of a community 

  

  

  

  

   

  

St ries From Your Local Area 
  

News From Your Local Area 
  

https://www.thinkjessica.com/jessicas-story/


group and believe you could benefit from our fraud prevention input, please don't hesitate to 

contact us. 

The LIGHTHOUSE presents their 1st dementia cafe. Join us on TUESDAY 10th DECEMBER, for 

this fantastic community event, held every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month from 1400-1600 

hours. Your beat team will be attending to discuss the Herbert Protocol and how we can support 

you. 

We are pleased to announce that the WVHT housing officer will be joining me at my next couple 

of community surgeries at The LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY'S CHURCH HALL, WEAVERHAM, 

CW83NJ.  If you have any housing maintenance concerns or related issues, this is a great 

opportunity to take advantage of this partnership.  We encourage you to pop along and discuss 

any queries or concerns.  Dates and Times: MONDAY 11th DECEMBER 1-2 pm, TUESDAY 31st 

DECEMBER 1-2 pm We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Sadly, last month WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL and community said goodbye to Cllr 

Christopher HAMPSON.  The lovely service was held by Rev Paul WITHINGTON at ST MARY’S 

church. 

Operation Sceptre, a national initiative targeting knife crime, encourages individuals to surrender 

unused or unwanted knives to help make communities safer. A big thank you to the 

WEAVERHAM residents for taking this proactive step—every contribution matters in creating a 

safer environment for all. 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/articles/2024/11/over-250-knives-recovered-

as-part-of-county-wide-crackdown/ 

Wonderful start to Advent at St Mary's Cafe church.  Great engagement in craft activities and 

connecting with the faith community. 

WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended BLAKEMERE discussing with visitors their 

community issues/concerns, later on attending ACTON BRIDGE CHRISTMAS light switch on.  

Thank you to ACTON BRIDGE PARISH for their kind invitation.   

 

Events 

FREE Bike Marking Event - NORTHWICH NORTH PCSO's are hosting a FREE bike marking 

event on SATURDAY 18TH JANUARY at the following locations: 

HALFORDS, Leicester Street, Northwich, CW95LG from 1330-1430 hours 

MARBURY COUNTRY PARK SOUTH, Marbury Lane, Anderton, CW96AT  from 1500-1600 hours 

THE LIGHTHOUSE, St Mary's Church, Church Lane, CW8 3NJ  from 1700-18900 hours 

Bring along your new Christmas bikes and get them marked for FREE! 

What to bring: 

- Your bike 

- Your name, address, email address and contact number 

 

Schools 

 

As part of OP SCEPTRE Knife Crime Initiative Week, WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  Beat Team 

and CWAC Cllr EDWARDS (also a school governor) visited WEAVERHAM PRIMARY ACADEMY. 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/articles/2024/11/over-250-knives-recovered-as-part-of-county-wide-crackdown/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/news/cheshire/news/articles/2024/11/over-250-knives-recovered-as-part-of-county-wide-crackdown/


Together, they participated in workshops delivered to Year 6 students about THE DANNY C. 

FOUNDATION.   

The workshops focused on raising awareness about knife crime and its consequences, covering 

topics such as: 

• The impact of knife crime on individuals, families, and communities. 

• Joint enterprise and the legal responsibilities in group-related crimes. 

• Making positive choices to avoid dangerous situations. 

This collaborative effort aimed to educate students about the ripple effects of knife crime, fostering 

a sense of responsibility and community safety. A powerful initiative to equip young people with 

knowledge to make informed, safe decisions! 

https://www.thedannycfoundation.com/home 

 

The Mini Police programme presentation has been delivered to Year 5 children at Weaverham 

Primary Academy this week. All year 5 children will be given to opportunity to engage in real-world 

activities like speed checks, parking patrols, and litter picks, developing a sense of responsibility, 

teamwork, and community spirit. The application and interview process are also a great way for 

children to build confidence and articulate their interests, while the attestation ceremony will be a 

proud moment for them and their families. The children will also build positive interactions with the 

police building positive relationships with the police and the community. 

Year 5 children at Weaverham Primary Academy have been learning essential road safety skills 

this week.  A big well done to all the children for completing their first CWAC Let’s Walk practical 

session.  This session covered staying safe while out and about helping to build their 

independence and confidence.   All children successfully completed - crossing safely, identifying 

safer crossing points, managing tricky situations like parked cars. 

A thoughtful gesture from Weaverham Primary Academy who have been learning about all the 

emergency services.  This afternoon the school and children shown their appreciation with a 

thank-you poster for Cheshire POLICE. 

 

TRUCAM  

 

You said.... speed was a concern on WALLERSCOTE ROAD  

We did .  .. speed enforcement this afternoon, the highest recorded speed captured being 40 

mph. Video evidence will be processed for central ticket office to progress further.  For a safer 

community please adhere to the speed limits in place. 

Speed enforcement has also been conducted on NORTHWICH ROAD WEAVERHAM twice 

following concerns raised by local residents..  Trucam enforcement detected 5 speeding offences, 

with the highest speed recorded being 40 mph.  The captured video evidence has been 

processed and forwarded to the central ticket office for further action.  

 

 

PARKING  

 

https://www.thedannycfoundation.com/home


Parking patrols have been conducted around St. Bede’s Church, and no offences were witnessed. 

All parking appears to be in order. If you have any parking concerns, please refrain from reporting 

them on social media. Instead, use the appropriate correct channels: 

• Call 101 to report any issues. 

• Alternatively, report online via the official reporting website - OP Park Safe 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-

park-safe 

 

WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL parking conducted to ensure the safety of pupils when leaving the 

school gates. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

STREET OF THE WEEK 

 

Street of a week has been conducted on ST MARY’S AVENUE.  Thnak you to residents who took the 

time to complete a survey.  

 

If you would like your Street to be part of our ‘Street Of The Week’ initiative please let us know.  This 

programme gives residents the opportunity to discuss various issues, including ASB, Parking, 

Speeding, Visibility, Drugs and more.  We look forward to your participation and feedback. 

. 

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

The Herbert Protocol is a safeguarding measure designed to help locate and protect vulnerable 

individuals, particularly those with dementia, in the event they go missing.  It involves gathering 

detailed personal information, including medical history, a photograph, and details of places the 

person may be familiar with, to assist the police and community in finding them quickly and safely.   

 

This proactive approach can be crucial in ensuring the safety and well being of those living with 

dementia.   

 

  

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/op-park-safe


If you know someone who could benefit from having a Herbert Protocol form completed, 

especially if they are living with dementia or another condition that makes them vulnerable to 

going missing , contact your PCSO for assistance to complete - Weaver/Cuddington ward - 

michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-

protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf 

 

FRAUD 

 
Please see below for online shopping fraud campaign advise which launched on 25 November 

2024. It covers content for Black Friday and Cyber Monday. 

Monday 25th Nov - Shoppers lost over £11.5 million to cyber criminals during last year's 
festive season.  Here are some top tips on how to shop online securely this festive 
season: https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Tuesday 26th Nov - Shopping online this festive season?  Research sellers, check 
they're legitimate.  Use a credit card or secure payment platform.  Only provide enough 
details to complete your purchase. For more top tips, visit: 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Wednesday 27th Nov - Follow our top tips to avoid online shopping scams this festive 
season. Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment 
platform. Only provide enough details to complete your purchase. 
 https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
 
Thursday 28th Nov - Online shoppers lost over £11.5M to fraud during last year's festive 
season. Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment 
platform. Only provide enough details to complete your purchase.  
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Friday 29th Nov - Shopping online this #BlackFriday ? Follow our top tips to avoid scams. 
Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment platform. 
Only provide enough details to complete your purchase. 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Saturday 30th Nov -Ready to bag an online bargain? Follow our top tips to avoid scams. 
Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment platform. 
Only provide enough details to complete your purchase. Find out more: 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Sunday 1st Dec - Ready to bag an online bargain? Follow our top tips to avoid scams. 
Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment platform. 
Only provide enough details to complete your purchase. Find out more: 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/SysSiteAssets/media/downloads/central/advice/herbert-protocol/herbert-protocol-form.pdf
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely


 
Monday 2nd Dec - Shopping online this #CyberMonday ? Follow our top tips to avoid 
scams. Research sellers, check they're legitimate Use a credit card or secure payment 
platform Only provide enough details to complete your purchase Find out more: 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
Tuesday 3rd Dec - Online shoppers lost over £11.5M to fraud during last year's festive 
season. Research sellers, check they're legitimate. Use a credit card or secure payment 
platform. Only provide enough details to complete your purchase. 
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT  
  

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work 
mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents.  Our accounts/mobiles are not 
monitored 24/7.  
If you need to get in touch with us?  There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the 

best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and 

convenient as possible.    

  

ring 999 in an emergency  

ring 101 when it’s less urgent than 999  

cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online    

  

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/shopping-online-securely


  

 

 

 

To stay up to date with local policing news in your area you can sign 

up or follow one or all of the below  
  

Keeping you informed on what’s going on in your community    

Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert   

  

Home Watch  

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then 

we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail is attached at the top of 

this newsletter   

Alternatively follow this link -  https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/  

Residents Voice   

Have your say on policing in your area…...  

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We 

have set up a survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus 

on in your area.   

If you can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

  

  How to keep up to date with policing stories in your  

area..  
  

https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe

